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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 26th October 2010, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr R Phelps (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr  D Atherley




Mr  R Drury




Mr  C Elsmore




Mr  C Howell





Mrs H Lusty




Mr   M Weston

Also present:

District Councillor Bensted
WPC Julie Evans, Gloucestershire Constabulary






PUBLIC FORUM

Cllr Elsmore said, on behalf of residents of Tufthorn Avenue, that at a recent meeting Two Rivers Housing Association had declared 34 houses as ‘not fit’.  Engineers were now assessing what work needed to be done.

After discussion, Councillors agreed to ask the Housing Association for a programme of the planned work.

The Public Forum closed at 7.05pm. 

127.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Hughes, Kay and Morgan.

128.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Lusty and Merrikin declared personal interests in Item 136, Planning Application for Angel Farm.

Councillor Atherley declared a personal interest in item 132, the Royal Forest of Dean College.

129.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 28th September 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Phelps


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


130.
MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk reported that a plaque was now in place at the Trafalgar Oak in the cemetery.

The Clerk said she had received a reply to correspondence with the Auditor concerning the Council’s level of insurance.  Councillors agreed that the matter should now be referred to the Office and Finance Committee for consideration.

The Mayor said she had received a complaint about a door not closing properly in the new toilet block in the town car park.  It was agreed that the Clerk should correspond with the District Council.

131.
POLICE REPORT

PC Julie Evans said the police were aware of a homeless man sleeping in his car in Coleford.  He was apparently awaiting news of a residential course being offered by the Job Centre.  After discussion, the Council agreed to offer basic assistance and to write to the Job Centre to register concerns about the circumstances.

PC Evans said there had been a number of recent fuel thefts from private cars in the Coleford area.  Several drug related incidents had recently been dealt with the aid of CCTV.  Additional staff would be on patrol over the forthcoming Halloween and Bonfire period.

The Mayor said she had been contacted by Inspector Richard Boyle about restructuring planned by the Gloucestershire Constabulary.  She said she would be consulting with other mayors in the Forest of Dean and would report back to the Council once views were known.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said that she had observed groups of rowdy young people in Coleford recently, but there had been no obvious problems.  PC Evans said she would keep a watch on the situation.

132.
GLOUCESTER COLLEGE, ROYAL FOREST OF DEAN CAMPUS
Councillors noted that the Royal Forest of Dean College and the Gloucestershire College had announced plans to merge in the New Year.  Concerns were raised about the maintenance of a full range of courses at the Forest of Dean Campus in the longer term.  After discussion Councillors agreed to write to the Principal at the Forest of Dean College to ask for clarification of the current position.

133.
TRAFFIC WARDEN PARKING NOTICES
Councillors noted the summary of parking notices issued in Coleford in the year ending 1st August 2010.  Councillors discussed the difficulties in parking in certain areas of the town centre and noted that the areas with yellow lines had been reviewed recently.  It was agreed to keep the subject under review on the Highways Committee agenda.

134.
SWANPOOL LANE

Councillors noted the Highways Authority’s proposed permanent closure of Swanpool Lane following a landslip.  After discussion Councillors agreed to object to permanent closure.
135.
IN-HOUSE AUDITORS CHECKS

Councillors noted the recent in-house audit checks carried out by Councillors Howell and Kay.  No issues of concern were found during the checks.

136.
ANGEL FARM PLANNING APPLICATION

Councillors noted the revised planning application and release application from conditions submitted to the District Council.  After discussion Councillors agreed to ask the District Council for an extension to the period for submitting comments and to debate the application as a single agenda item at a full Council meeting as soon as possible.

137.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE
Councillors noted that meeting had not been quorate.  The Clerk said that two grant applications had been received but the Council had already exhausted its grant budget for the year.  Councillors agreed that the applicants should be advised to re-apply at the start of the next financial year.

138.
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Councillors noted the meeting had not been quorate and so there was no report.

139.
BURIALS COMMITTEE

Councillors noted and agreed the recommendations of the Burials Committee.  Cllr Howell said that in the event of any public enquiries, the Council should say that a rolling programme of checks was being undertaken.

140.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Councillors noted the recommendations made by the Amenities Committee.

The Mayor expressed concern and disappointment that the Coleford Football Club had not attended the meeting.  The Clerk said that they have agreed to attend the next meeting. 

Councillors noted the proposals for the purchase of a gazebo.  The Clerk said the cost would be around £513.  After discussion it was agreed to ask the supplier to arrange a demonstration.  The matter was referred back to the Amenities Committee to organise this.

The Clerk said that the Sealed Knot were happy with the proposed site for the re-enactment of the Battle of Coleford on three fields owned by GSK.  They said that GSK appeared to be amenable to the proposal and a formal reply was being awaited.

After discussion the arrangements for holding a Civic Service were agreed.  It was hoped that all Councillors would attend if they had no prior commitments.

All other recommendations made by the Amenities Committee were agreed.

141.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Councillors noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 12th October 2010.

142.
HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

Councillors noted the decisions taken by the Highways Committee at the meeting held on 13th October 2010.
143.
MEMBERSHIP AND ATTENDANCE OF COMMITTEES

The Mayor said that the attendance of some committees had been disappointing recently and urged Councillors to fulfil their commitments to the committees to which they had been appointed.

It was noted that there were now vacancies on some committees but it was agreed to hold back from making changes until after the next Council elections in the Spring of 2011.  

144.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the following events:

Ross Civic Ceremony on 26 September 2010

The official opening of the Forest Holidays site, 13th October.

The Forest Faddle at Five Acres, 16th October.

Girlguiding Centenary celebrations at Cheltenham, 20th October.

Cllr Phelps said he had attended the Forest Youth Awards on 15th October.

Cllr Elsmore said he had attended the CAB AGM and a Snow Warden meeting with the District Council.

Cllr Lusty said she had attended a school governors meeting at St. John’s School.

Cllr Drury said he attended the AGM of FVAF (Forest Voluntary Action Forum) which gave an interesting world perspective. 
Cllr Drury said there were a number of meetings coming up which he would be interested in attended.  It was agreed that he should attend on behalf of the Council and report back on any relevant issues.

It was proposed that the meeting be extended by 15 minutes beyond 9.00pm.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Phelps

The proposal was carried unanimously.

Cllr Weston left the meeting at 8.55pm.
145.
REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

Cllr Bensted said she had nothing to report this month.
146.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during September 2010.

147.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of September were noted and agreed.

Cllr Bensted left the meeting at 9.00pm.

148.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during September 2010 were noted an agreed.

149.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for September were noted and agreed.

150.
BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for September 2010 were noted.

151.
BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for September 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm
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